Watermark Condominium

Meeting Minutes of the Board of Directors

March 16th, 2019 10:00 a.m. (E.S.T.)
401 North Atlantic Ave.

New Smyrna Beach, Florida 32169
Board Members in Attendance:

· Bill Biedenbach – President (on phone)
· Tom Wall - Vice President

· Jim Greene – Treasurer (on Phone)
· Ron Laramy – Secretary (on phone)
· Deb Malone – Director at large
Owners in attendance:  Mark Maler (502) on phone; Donna Schuiteman (105) on phone, Tami Field (301), Doug Howe (102)

Managers in attendance:  Donna and Kirk Maupin
Proof of Notice

Proper notification of the meeting was posted on the bulletin board at the property at least 48 hours in advance of the meeting and per the Florida Statute.
Call to Order

A quorum of the board was established.  The meeting was called to order by Tom Wall at 10:02 a.m. E.S.T.
Approval of Minutes

**Approval of minutes was moved to the next open board meeting. 
Treasurer’s Report 

· Through February we are around $2300 under budget.  Treasurer sees no issues currently. 
· Nothing of concern at this time.   
New Business

· Discuss steps needed for owner’s decision regarding the painting of the building. 
· The last time the building was repaired there was a voice vote to change the color of the building, but we don’t believe there was ever an official documented ballot. 

· There has been a committee meeting to determine the choices for colors of the building when it is repainted this year. 

· The board believes that we need to present the decision to the owners via official ballot to decide whether or not they want to paint the building a different color than it is currently.

· Need 2/3 majority of ownership in order to change the color.
Motion made by Bill Biedenbach to have a proxy vote via paper ballot regarding whether to keep the current paint colors or approve a paint color change for the exterior of the buildings.  This motion was seconded by Jim Greene and carried unanimously. 
· Voting and proxy materials will be sent out by Thursday, March 21st. 

· Owners must sign and mail back to arrive by April 12th in the managers office. 

· If owners want to respond electronically, they must print out the ballot, physically sign it and then scan that document and send back.

· Simply replying to the e-mail is NOT an official vote

· A failure to respond will result in a “NO” vote. 

· A follow up board meeting will be scheduled for Thursday, April 18th at 5:00 p.m. E.S.T.  for the official count of the ballots.

· Ballots will be tracked as they come in to make sure everyone is responding

· Tami asked to have their ballot e-mailed to them in Canada to avoid any delays. 
Adjournment

No further discussion so motion to adjourn was made.  Meeting was adjourned at 10:20 p.m. EST

Next board meeting is currently planned for April 18th at 5:00 p.m. with the expressed sole purpose of counting the ballots regarding the vote on the paint color change. 
